
TOWN OF AYER BOARD OF HEAL TH 
Minutes of July 23, 2018 
Chair P. Peters called the meeting to order at 5:37 pm. 
in the downstairs meeting room of the Ayer Town Hall. 
Members present included: Chair Patricia Peters, 

PUBLIC INPUT: None 

REVIEW OF MINUTES: M. Spinner made a motion to accept the minutes of Jul.v 9, and T. Peters 2•d. The Board voted to 
accept the minutes as submitted 2/0 A. 

DISCUSSION OF ISSUES RELATED TO BOH'S CHANGING RESPONSIBILITIES IN MATTERS PERTAINING TO AQUIFER PROTECTION: The Board voted to table 
this discussion until its next regular meeting, August 27, 2018. A 2/0 

REVIEW DUMPSTER REGULATIONS: The Board voted to table this discussion until August 27, 2018. A 2/0 

NABOH MATERIAL(B. BRALEY): Wok & Roll: Following a discussion about the history of this establishment's violations, the 
Board instructed Chair P. Peters to get in contact with B. Braley to inform her that The Board has given B. Braley and 
NABOH a directive to do whatever they deem appropriate to rectify the situation. Former Board Member Heather 
Hasz told the Board that Wok 'N Roll has a history of continual violations of the food code and called for the Board to 
take "decisive action," saying that food service should be the Board's top priority. 11 Myrick Street: The debris has 
been cleared from the yard and the open-cloth dumpster has been removed. Homeless Encampment: The Board is 
waiting for an update from NABOH regarding the encampment at 1 Scully Road abutting Grove Pond. 

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS: CORRESPONDENCE: A notice sent from the Central Massachusetts Mosquito Control Project 
announced that the scheduled spraying dates (August 6, 13, 20 and 27) are tentative, and are subject to change due 
to weather conditions. An E-mail memo from Carly Antonellis dated July 20, 2018, with an attachment from Town 
Legal Counsel Mark R. Reich, who cautioned against the use of the terms "Special Permit" and "Special Permit 
Granting Authority," and who explained that "it is important to be sure that the Board of Health regulations do not 
impermissibly seek to regulate land use, as the Board of Health is not a zoning body." A directive from the MassDEP 
dated July 19, 2018, acknowledging the receipt of a permit application for a pilot study proposal to evaluate granular 
activated carbon and anion exchange resin for the removal of Perfluorinated Alkyl Substances (PFAS} from the water 
at the Grove Street Water Treatment Plant. MISCELLANEOUS: The Board agreed to cancel its August 13 meeting. 

ACTION ITEMS FOR AUGUST 21 MEETING: Discussion of issues related to BOH changing responsibilities in matters pertaining to 
aquifer protection, and review of the Board's Animal Regulation. 

ADJOURN! M. Spinner motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:16 pm, and P. Peters 2•d. A 2/0 

~~ 
Patricia Peters, Chair 


